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To whom it may concern,

Thank you for your request for comment on the issue of Mental Health Parity. I
appreciate the Biden Administration's concern and willingness to address the
problem and hold insurers to account.

My firsthand experience with health insurance companies and mental health has
been the following:

1.     My brother, after experiencing a psychotic break which placed him in
jail, was ultimately medivaced to an independent psychiatric hospital. His
clinical care for schizoaffective disorder cost my parents in excess of $1M
dollars (in relative dollars) out of pocket. He was eliminated from the health
insurance rolls for life after just 21 days for a chronic disorder. He had
already reached their maximum payout! This was in the 1980’s. He died by
suicide in 1985.
2.     My own experience with severe depressive disorder decades later
required that I search for a provider covered by my company's insurance
plan. There were only 2 who took my insurance.
3.     During the pandemic I searched again for a provider. At the time, my
independent health insurance policy (I was not working) cost me
$1800/month. All of the psychiatrists who were recommended by my GP
were cash only. None were in my plan's network. 

Insurance companies do not pay providers enough to cover their costs (time,
administrative, and their own insurance.) Like my periodontist, they will no
longer hire an extra person on staff just to fight with insurers over legitimate
claims and preapprovals. My former OBGYN simply stopped practicing






